
 

 

 

 

 

 

QUESTIONS ON NOTICE 

 

Full Council | Tuesday, 05 April 2022 

 

Subsidising Funerals/Burials in the Borough 

 

1. Has the Council ended the practice of subsidising funerals/burials for residents whose faith 

is not catered for in the Borough? 

 

2. If a life-long resident of the Borough has to go into long-term care outside the Borough 

(sometime for years) and then dies, will they be allowed to be buried in the Borough at 

residents' rates or will they be charged at non-resident rates? 

 

Councillor M H Charlesworth 

 

The above questions were duly received by the Head of Law & Democracy on 27 March 2022 in 

accordance with Rule 13, Section 1 of Part 4 of the Constitution of the Council. 


